
 

 
 
March 31, 2020 COVID-19 Status Report  
 Oak Park Village Board of Trustees 
To:  Village President and Village Board of Trustees 
 
Fr:  Cara Pavlicek, Village Manager 
 
As means to share a brief summary of information regarding Village of Oak Park operational 
activities in response to COVD-19.  In most cases, formal public guidance or employee guidance 
has been publicly disseminated via the Village website or Village social media channels.    

New Public Health Guidance 
Oak Park Director of Public Health Mike Charley issued the following today: 

• Today, the Village of Oak Park Department of Public Health received notification of six 
(6)** additional COVID-19 cases. To date, the State of Illinois has reported a total of 
thirty-six (36) total Oak Park COVID-19 cases. Today’s newly reported cases range in age 
from 30s to 70s.  
 

**It is important to note that as patient tracking and case follow-up occurs, the number 
of Oak Park cases reported may change depending on residency confirmation.   

The Oak Park Department of Public Health is notified of positive tests as 
established by state and local public health protocol. Because of privacy laws, no 
additional information can be released about the individuals. It is noted, that 
privacy precludes location information regarding individuals tested to anyone other 
than Public Health Officials and First Responders. 

The Oak Park Department of Public Health is working closely with officials from the 
Illinois Department of Public Health (IDPH), investigating and notifying anyone who 
may have had exposure to the individual who tested positive for COVID-19. Local 
public health officials, hospitals and first responders are following protocols 
consistent with the latest guidance from the Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention (CDC). 

 
Village Employee Tests Positive 
Today, the Village received notification that a second Oak Park Police officer has tested positive 
for COVID-19. According to the Public Health Director, the employee chose to self-quarantine 
immediately upon exhibiting symptoms of COVID-19 and has remained out of the workplace 
since mid-March. Pursuant to Village personnel policies, employees who have had direct 
contact with the officer have been notified and because the contact was greater than 14 days 



ago, they are not subject to quarantine.  Because of privacy laws, no additional information can 
be released.   

COVID Business Concern 
As reported in the March 29 Status Report, the recreational sales portion of the business at 
MedMen Chicago, 1132 Lake Street was temporarily closed.  The business has submitted a plan 
for compliance which was reviewed and approved and they may now conduct recreational sales 
in accordance with the compliance plan.  The medical portion of their sales continued even 
during the closure of recreational sales. 
 

 

 

  

 


